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There are 3 Ballot Issues 
presented to the 
membership for the Shelter 
Bay Community, Inc., 
Annual Membership 
Meeting/Election on May 
17, 2025.  Please login to 
the Website to view the 

ballot issues under the Annual Meeting/Elections 
menu. 

Members are entitled to submit a comment or a 
pro or con statement on any of the Ballot Issues.  
Such statements are limited to one per member 
and to one page in length.  Statements must be 
submitted to the Board Secretary by no later than 
5:00 p.m., Monday, April 14, 2025 (delivered to 
Office or emailed to board@shelterbay.net).  Each 
statement, including the member’s name and lot 
number, will be made available to the membership 
by posting it on the Shelter Bay Website at the 
Annual Meeting/Elections Tab.  Statements 
containing inappropriate content will not be 
published. 

Respectfully, 
Wendy Poulton, Board Secretary 

NOTICE 
 Opportunity to File Member Statements 

Concerning the Ballot Issues for the 
Annual Election 

The Board of Directors will be holding these meetings in person in 
the Clubhouse and via Zoom.   

You are invited to attend and participate so Save the Dates! 
 

FY 2025-2026 Budget Review Town Meeting – 
Wednesday, April 9 @ 5 p.m. 

You’re invited to review the Draft FY 2025-2026 Annual Operating 
and Capital Improvement Projects Budget, then share your 

thoughts before the Board approves the Budget at their meeting on 
April 16 and prior to member ratification at the May 17, 2025, 

Annual Membership Meeting.  
 

Board Meeting – Wednesday, April 16 @ 4 pm 
This meeting will include a Public Comment period and Board of 

Directors approval of the proposed Budget. 
 

Meet the Candidates Town Meeting – 
Tuesday, April 22 @ 5 p.m. 

Please take this opportunity to meet the Candidates. Directors Jack 
Galbraith, Nancy Shimeall, and Mike Shannon, whose terms are 

ending on 6/30/2025, will be running for the next three-year term.  
Each candidate will provide a brief statement, then members will 

have the opportunity to ask questions.  
 

Links for Zoom will be provided via email and on the member-only 
side of the website under the Elections Tab. 

 

SAVE THE DATES! 

Upcoming Town Meetings in Preparation for 
the Annual Membership Meeting 

on Saturday, May 17, 2025 

Several items are in the office’s Lost and 
Found, including water bottles, eyeglasses, 
wallets, car keys, beanies, and hats.  
Additionally, many coats and jackets have 
been abandoned and left hanging in the 
clubhouse.  If you believe you own any of 

these items, please stop by the office to claim your prize.  If 
unclaimed by the end of this fiscal year, June 30, these items will 
be either donated or properly destroyed. 

Lost… and (Hopefully) Found 

https://shelterbay.net
mailto:board@shelterbay.net?subject=Statement
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Pool  Update – Now that weather has begun to improve, it has allowed parts of this project to 
move forward. This includes the pouring of the pool deck, installation of the fence and gate, 
and more recently the installation of pool tiles. The crew has also been working on the pool 
equipment that will now be located outside the clubhouse building. We anticipate this 
continuing to move forward more quickly with the weather improving. We hope to have the 
plastering of the pool done sometime soon as well as the pouring of the decking and sidewalk 
surrounding the pool area.  

Playground — As mentioned 
last month, we have come up 
with a potential new course 
of action for the new 
playground equipment. We 
are still working through all 
the details and will share 
more information as soon as 
possible. 

Marina – The Marina 
operation continues to have 
very high occupancy, and 
continues to come in better 
than budgeted month after 

month. As mentioned last month, we did have the Boat Launch rekeyed, and encourage anyone with a boat launch 
key to contact the office to swap their old key for a new one. 

Maintenance Department – The Maintenance Department continues to work diligently on various maintenance 
issues throughout the community. They have now installed approximately 130 of the new drive-by water meter tops. 
We also recently received the laptop that is used in conjunction with the meters, and over the next month or so we 
will begin to do some of the reads via the drive-by method. We will continue to switch out the remaining tops over 
the next month or so, and have recently asked the vendor to deliver all the full drive-by meters (tops and bottoms) 
so we can begin the process of installing those. We recently had street sweeping service in and had two vehicles 
sweeping throughout the community, getting rid of all the leftover debris after the snow and sanding that occurred 
this winter. We have a variety of other projects that the team will be working on as we move into the spring and 
summer months.  

Roads/Pavement— Now that winter is over and the streets have been swept, things are looking much better. 
However, there are always going to be areas that need attention. We encourage you to report any potholes or other 
road-related issues to the office so we can ensure they are reviewed and addressed by the Maintenance Team. We 
are also currently planning for the coming year's various paving projects throughout the community. 

Golf Course— Now that the weather has begun to improve, we have started to spend additional time on the golf 
course. We recently started to mow the course and, as mentioned in prior articles, we plan to do more work on the 
greens this spring. We are also looking at addressing the tee box/platform areas to freshen those up, and will make 
sure irrigation is working properly as we go into the warmer months. The goal is to make the area look better and be 
more enjoyable for those that use the facility. 

As a reminder, we always seek additional folks to join our SBC Committees or volunteer on other community 
projects. If you have an interest in joining a committee, don't hesitate to get in touch with our Committee Secretary, 
Renata McCauley at 360-466-3805, ext. 8, or via email at rmccauley@shelterbay.net 

As always, my sincere thanks to all our hard-working Shelter Bay Staff members. The team continues to work 
diligently to accomplish a wide variety of projects, and we look forward to continuing that moving forward. 

Community Manager’s Message 

https://shelterbay.net
mailto:rmccauley@shelterbay.net?subject=SBC%20Committee/Volunteer
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   April in Shelter Bay is the time of year when everything, from the boating community to the committees, 
seems to come back to life after a long, wet winter.  The Garden Club has been hard at work refreshing the 
gardens again, and they look great!  Lots of Social & Recreation Committee events are popping up in both indoor 
and outdoor venues, and as always, it’s tulip time again! 

   The Board has been busy working with the Finance Committee and staff to draft the FY26 budget for adoption 
at the April Board meeting.  It is then presented to the Community for ratification at the May 17 Annual 
Meeting.  Hopefully, if you were interested, you were able to join the Town Hall last month to review it in detail. 

   Speaking of the Annual Meeting, I would like to thank the three directors up for re-election for their commitment to serving 
for another three-year term.  Please attend the April 9 Town Hall to meet the incumbents Jack Galbraith, Mike Shannon, and 
Nancy Shimeall and participate in a brief Q&A session. 

   The Board would like to thank the staff and volunteers for their work on all of the ongoing projects in and around Shelter 
Bay.  From the pool to the Coquille Park facility, these projects are coming in on time and on budget. 

   The Board held a Company work session to review all lease-related matters and will continue to keep the Community 
updated as progress is made.  We understand the process is long, but it won’t be long before things begin to ramp up, and 
we’ll share that along the way.  

   The Board has appointed a Bank Stabilization Task Force, which will develop a process for analyzing any work request within 
the Shelter Bay shoreline, similar to other requests such as a view request or an Architectural Construction request.  We are 
looking to have this work completed by June. 

   We also want to thank Community Manager Bill Palmer and his staff for their work.  Bill has been with us for two years now, 
and the improvements to the Community under his tutelage are greatly appreciated.  

Monte Hicks, President 
Shelter Bay Board of Directors 

Board President’s Message 

Special Board Meeting March 10, 2025 
1)  Removed Rod Proctor as President of the Shelter Bay Board of Directors effective immediately. 

Regular Board Meeting March 19, 2025 
1)  Elected Monte Hicks as President of the Shelter Bay Board through 6/30/2025. 
2)  Elected Wendy Poulton as Secretary of the Shelter Bay Board through 6/30/2025. 
3) Approved to reinstate the Rec Tag program (including fees) per the rules. 
4) Approved forming a Shoreline Restoration Task Force to review all available Shelter Bay documentation to determine and  

 develop a process for submission of a request for all Shelter Bay Shoreline maintenance and/or repair requests, and  
 determine responsibility of Shelter Bay versus lot owners regarding the entire process and payment, to be completed by  
 June 30, 2025. 

5) Approved to have Lot 858 use the newly developed shoreline restoration process, and have the committee responsible  
 review documentation per the process and make a final decision which is appealable to the Board per the Covenants. 

6) Adopted Resolution 25-05 – Authorizing named Board Officers as owners and having authority over all Shelter Bay  
 Community Inc. Bank and Investment Accounts. 

7) Adopted Resolution 25-06 – Construction Guidelines amended to align fence setbacks with the Protective Covenants, and to  
 be compliant with Tribal Building Code for house numbers. 

8) Approved Social & Recreation Committee’s sponsorship of a Qigong Class to meet weekly in the Clubhouse (day and time to  
 be determined). 

9)  Approved the 2025 Election Committee members Jason Perkins & Doug McConnell, and the appointment of the final three  
 and one alternate at the April Board meeting. 
10) Appointed Director Rod Proctor as Board Rep to the Finance Committee. 
 

shelter bay company  

Company Board Meeting March 19, 2025 
1)  Appointed Officers to be the same as those of Shelter Bay Community Inc. 
2)  Adopted Resolution 25-03 – Authorizing named Board Officers as owners and having authority over all Shelter Bay Company  
 Bank and Investment Accounts. 

shelter bay community, inc.  
Board of Directors - Action Items 

https://shelterbay.net
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Fire District 13 
February 16 – March 15, 2025 
Shelter Bay Response Summary 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Services   16 
Fire         1 
Service Calls             10 
Total Responses            27 

Earthquake! Did you feel it? 
On March 3, many of us were rudely awakened at 5:02 a.m. by a magnitude 4.5 earthquake, whose epicenter was located on the 
east side of Orcas Island, just 20 miles away. Lucky for us, the shaking lasted only 20 seconds.  But if the shaking had gotten 
stronger until your house was really rocking and rolling, would you have known what to do? 

We live in an area crisscrossed with faults, where movement by rocks on opposite sides of the fault will produce an earthquake.  
The Orcas quake should be more than a morning wake-up call. We know that large and small earthquakes will occur, but we don’t 
know when.  

The Safety Committee strongly recommends that you have a basic plan in place to respond effectively to the next earthquake. Go 
online, search for 'Earthquake Preparation', and everything you could possibly need for planning, from simple to complex, is laid 
out for you.  I recommend  https://www.ready.gov/. 

You can also sign up for a program called ShakeAlert, which will provide you with anywhere from a few seconds to a minute's 
notice that an actual earthquake is on the way, depending on your distance from the epicenter.  The more distant the earthquake, 
the more warning time.    

 For general information about ShakeAlert, please visit: usgs.gov/ShakeAlert. 

 To get ShakeAlert-powered alerts on your phone, please visit: usgs.gov/faqs/how-do-i-sign-shakealertr-earthquake-early-
warning-system. 

Ted Taylor 
Captain, Emergency Management 
Fire District 13 

 Fire District 13, in partnership with the American Red Cross, can 
install a smoke alarm (including hearing-impaired alarms) and create 
a customized fire escape plan for your home at no charge. 

The smoke alarms they install are suitable for approximately ten 
years. FD 13 can help replace 9-volt batteries when the batteries 
need their yearly replacement.  Hardwired smoke alarms with battery 
backups should have their batteries replaced annually or when the 
alarm starts to chirp. 

If you’d like to schedule an installation, please call 360-391-4554 to 
set up an appointment. 

Smoke Alarms 

Skagit County Fire District 13 is now producing a 4-page 
quarterly newsletter. If you’d like a copy, stop by the Shelter 
Bay Community Office. Once you have previewed a copy, 
you might want to sign up at www.skagitfire13.net to 
receive the newsletter by mail.  Fire District 13 serves a total 
of over 7,000 residents across a 71-square-mile area, 
including Shelter Bay Community, while the La Conner Fire 
Department serves approximately 900 residents within the 
town's boundaries. Please find out more about your Fire 
District 13 by reading their newsletter. 

Quarterly Newsletter 

Hey Shelter Bay! It’s officially the end of hibernation season and spring has sprung! I hope everyone is enjoying the longer days and 
sunshine. A couple of issues I want to put on the Community’s radar screen… 
 

As some of you may already know, there’s been a lot of discussion around exterior lighting in the Community as of late. I want to 
remind you that our Covenants state that any exterior lighting requires written permission from the committee responsible (i.e., the 
Architectural Compliance Committee). Our Rules & Regulations require that exterior lighting (which would include string lights) is 
downlit and utilizes low light levels. This applies to string lights, which I know are quite popular around here; however, in most cases 
string lights do not meet the requirements of our Covenants in that they do not include diffusers, deflectors, or an arrangement that 
diffuses the light. The ACC will be contacting residents with non-compliant lighting, so I wanted to provide a head’s up and encourage 
residents to get ahead of this if you have installed any exterior lighting without a permit. Applications can be found in our office or on 
the website. 
 

Another issue I want to bring attention to is dogs being leashed and picked up after. Our Rules & Regulations require that dogs are 
leashed at all times. Unleashed dogs can bite humans or other dogs, cause residents to fall, and cause larger issues if another reactive 
dog is present.  If you would like to let your dog off-leash, Martha’s Beach is a lovely spot I recommend visiting! It is equally important 
that dogs are cleaned up after, which does not include throwing your dog’s poop in the marina (yes, that happened!). It may seem like 
a small thing, but it keeps our community clean and shows respect to your fellow community members. Having your dog off-leash 
anywhere except Martha’s Beach and/or not picking up after them will result in a warning, and subsequently a fine of $100.00. 
 

By Riley Reynolds, HOA Compliance Officer 

Compliance Corner 

https://shelterbay.net
https://www.ready.gov/
https://usgs.gov/shakealert
https://www.usgs.gov/faqs/how-do-i-sign-shakealertr-earthquake-early-warning-system
https://www.usgs.gov/faqs/how-do-i-sign-shakealertr-earthquake-early-warning-system
http://www.skagitfire13.net
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Spring is finally here! With longer days, warmer weather, and the beginning of the sport 
fishing season, marina activity is heating up! Marina staff will soon start engaging in spring 
cleaning by pressure washing docks and piers. With the welcome return of marina tenants, 
there will be more vehicles in the marina parking lots. This would be a good time to revisit 
our parking guidelines.  

 Vehicles parked overnight at the Marina shall display a parking permit decal. Marina parking includes these areas: 
 - near the boat launch & A Dock  
 - at C/D/E Docks  
 - along Shoshone Drive at F – J Docks  
 Parking in any shoreside spot at the Marina is limited to 72 hours. This includes the shoreside area along Shoshone Drive at F – J 

Docks. Vehicles that will not be moved for over 72 hours should be parked in the long-term parking spots at the main Marina 
basin. Temporary permits are available for tenants’ guests. These vehicles should be parked in the long-term area.  

 Tenants with boat trailers who use the parking area near the boat launch should have a trailer parking permit decal. Trailers 
cannot be left without a vehicle attached.  

 Parking permit decals can be picked up from the office. Any questions? See our Staff.  
EV charging stations are up and running. They are located on both sides of the harbormaster’s shed. Two chargers are dedicated to 
quick charge and require you to move your EV after charging has been completed. One hour’s grace period is allowed. The other two 
chargers are for long-term charging.  Your vehicle can be parked in those spots for a total of 72 hours. You need to download the Tesla 
App to use the charging stations.  
Upcoming Marina Events:  
April 12 - USCG vessel safety inspections & fire extinguisher recertification  

Our vessel check schedule still has some appointments available to get your vessel checked by the USCG and you can have your 
fire extinguishers recertified without an appointment. Check in with the Harbormaster to schedule your appointment and 
receive a vessel safety checklist packet.  

April 18– 20 Shelter Bay Yacht Club Shakedown Cruise to Cape Sante Marina.  
See you at the Marina!  
Your Harbor Team,  
Kendra Emerson - Harbor Administrator  
Derek Woods & Steve Shipley - Marina Staff 

Dock Notes April 2025 

Spring has sprung! Color is popping back up in our clubhouse pots and gardens. Your Garden Club members have been hard at 
work cleaning out last year’s dead foliage and weeds from numerous area beds and pots, leaving lots of room for the many 
daffodil bulbs to begin sprouting. In addition to the daffodil colors popping up, the clubhouse pots have received their first 
planting of spring primroses and daffodils, and our Triangle and Dry Creek Garden areas have new blue grasses and primroses to 
enjoy.  Linda led the 2025 Garden Club planning meeting at her home on March 7 with Berit, Diane, Kati, Patty, Elaine, Mary, 
and David in attendance. Strategies for Garden Club’s work throughout 2025 were nailed down, and delicious morning glory 
muffins, created by Linda, were enjoyed.  
 

A big Thank you to those who joined our garden work parties held in March. 
 March 3, 11 a.m. -1 p.m. - Diane, Janel, Pat, David, Patty, and Linda helped weed the clubhouse area gardens. 
 March 14, 11 a.m. -2:30 p.m. - Berit, Katie, Mary, David, Pat, Janel, Diane, and Linda planted primroses and daffodils in  
  blue pots and weeded clubhouse area gardens.  
  March 18, 10:30 a.m. -2 p.m. - Pat planted blue grasses at the Dry Creek Garden.  Mary and David weeded the clubhouse  
  area gardens.  Diane, Berti, and Linda weeded, and planted primroses in the Triangle Garden. 
 

A Few Gardening tips for April:  
Slugs can be a real problem in spring here in the PNW. A few tricks to try are to use a natural product like Sluggo, place copper 
tape or crushed eggshells around plants as a physical barrier, or go out at night and mount a "slugnapping" campaign!  
Prune back the dead tops of perennials and grasses to make room for new spring growth.  
Pull or dig perennial weeds, from buttercup to English ivy to blackberry brambles. The ground is softer, and the weeds are easier 
to find before other plants emerge to hide them.  

 

Katie Lucas, Shelter Bay Garden Club 

Garden Club News 

https://shelterbay.net
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La Conner Swinomish Library, https://www.laconnerswinomishlibrary.org/. Junior Art Workshop, 3-5 p.m. every Wednesday 
through April, for kids ages 10-18. 
 

Anacortes Public Library, https://www.anacorteswa.gov/220/Library 
 

La Conner Annual Tulip Parade, https://lovelaconner.com/38-annual-tulip-parade-la-conner/ 
on 1st Street, Saturday, April 5 at 2 p.m., on 1st Street starting at the marina. For the first time, the Daffodil Pet Parade invites 
pets of all shapes and sizes to join in and strut their springtime best in the parade.  
 

Skagit County Historical Museum, https://www.skagitcounty.net/museum 
Sunday, April 6 - Our museum has applied for a grant and will give a free presentation at Skagit City School, 17508 Moore 
Road, entitled "Coming Home: How the Nez Perce Tribe Regained Their Cultural Heritage."  Belongings deeply important to 
tribal communities are often housed in museums far away from those communities. In this talk, Trevor Bond shares how the 
Nez Perce Tribe and their allies purchased the largest and oldest collection of Nez Perce material culture from a museum over 
2,000 miles from their homeland. 
Friday-Saturday, April 18-19 and Friday-Sunday, April 25-27, Sale @ The School, Skagit City School, 17508 Moore Rd. Check out 
vintage treasures, collectibles, furniture, dishes, crystal, home décor, housewares, and so much more! All proceeds benefit 
Museum operations. 
 

Tulip Festival Street Fair, https://tulipfestivalstreetfair.com/ 
Friday & Saturday, April 18-19, 10 a.m. – 6 p.m. and Sunday, April 20, 10.a.m. – 5 p.m., Mount Vernon. 
 

Earth Day Clean Energy & Sustainability Fair, Tuesday, April 22, 10 a.m. – 3 p.m., Skagit Valley College Campus. Discover 
Environmental Conservation, Clean Energy Careers, Environmental Advocacy, and Clean Energy. Suppose you are looking for a 
New Career. In that case, there will be opportunities to learn about Careers in Clean Energy, such as Solar Panel 
Manufacturing, Solar Array Installation, Battery Storage Solutions, and Heat Pumps/EVs. 
 

Heritage Flight Museum’s April Fly Day, Saturday, April 26, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m., https://heritageflight.org/ 
 

Museum of Northwest Art, https://www.monamuseum.org/events/watercolor-springflowers 
Saturday, April 5, 10:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.: Sketching Spring Flowers in Watercolor with Kathleen Moore. In the workshop, 
develop a feel for watercolor sketching to capture the vibrant beauty of flowers. 
 

Pacific Northwest Quilt & Fiber Arts Museum, https://www.qfamuseum.org/ 
 

Are you looking for a variety of events to choose from?  Scroll through the GoSkagit 360 Calendar of Things to Do in Skagit, 
Whatcom, North Snohomish, and Island counties. https://www.goskagit.com/local-events/ 
 

Interested in hiking? The Skagit County Walking Trail Guide offers a detailed map of several Skagit County hikes. 
https://www.skagitcounty.net/GIS/Documents/Parks/Trail%20Guide.pdf  

Area Happenings 

 

When:   Tuesday, April 15, 2025 
Where:  Clubhouse only/No Zoom 
Time:     6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 
 

Course Description: This session will provide you with the steps to understand, plan, and 
communicate what is necessary to create a successful transfer of assets to your heirs. 

Course Instructor:  Lisa Benjamin, Accredited Asset Management Specialist, Edward Jones 

Instructor Bio:  As a dedicated financial advisor at Edward Jones, I am passionate about empowering clients to achieve 
financial independence and make confident decisions for their future. After receiving my Accredited Asset Management 
Specialist designation, I bring valuable information and insights to your financial journey. My personal experiences, such as 
losing a significant other to cancer in 2008 and witnessing my 104-year-old grandmother living independently, have taught me 
the importance of proactive planning to navigate life’s unexpected challenges. These experiences shaped my decision to help 
clients build a secure foundation for their retirement, enabling them to choose the path they desire. 

Register at https://forms.gle/cC1V7N9Uknk4codJ8 

Communiversity – Estate and Legacy Planning 

https://shelterbay.net
https://www.laconnerswinomishlibrary.org/
https://www.anacorteswa.gov/220/Library
https://lovelaconner.com/38-annual-tulip-parade-la-conner/
https://www.skagitcounty.net/museum
https://tulipfestivalstreetfair.com/
https://www.skagit.edu/event-calendar/svc-events.html#event-details/090dda48-57cf-48ae-b636-c4c636b4d3e3
https://heritageflight.org/
https://www.monamuseum.org/events/watercolor-springflowers
https://www.qfamuseum.org/
https://www.goskagit.com/local-events/
https://www.skagitcounty.net/GIS/Documents/Parks/Trail%20Guide.pdf
https://forms.gle/cC1V7N9Uknk4codJ8


Shelter Bay shelterbay.net 7 April 2025 

 Shelter Bay Happenings 

Shelter Bay Men’s 

Fireside Gathering  

Where: Rainbow Park  
(end of Chinook Place) 

When: Thursday, May 1 at 4 pm. 
Light snacks provided. 

BYOB and a lawn chair. 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay 

Social & Recreation Committee. 
 

Cinco de Mayo Happy Hour  
2 complimentary Margaritas 
Monday, May 5 @ 5:30 pm 
at the BBQ Pavilion by the 

clubhouse 
BYOB & please bring an Appetizer. 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay 

Social & Recreation Committee. 
 

Shelter Bay Chorus Spring Concerts 
will take place on Friday, May 9, at 

7 p.m. and Saturday, 
May 10, at 3 p.m.  

Please plan to come to the 
Clubhouse and enjoy all your 

favorite Broadway show tunes.  
The PHANTOM will be there! 

Joan Mickelson, President 
Shelter Bay Chorus 

 

Communiversity -  
From Sea to Shining Sea 
May 27, 6:30 -8:30 p.m. 

Presenting a premiere private 
screening of the new documentary 
movie about the story of “America 
the Beautiful” and the fascinating 

life of the author,  
Katharine Lee Bates. 

 

Free SB Bingo and Ice Cream Night 

Friday, May 30, 2025, 6:30 p.m. 

Gift certificates from local 

merchants for winning players. 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay 

Social & Recreation Committee. 
 

Shelter Bay Community Garage Sale  

SB Chorus Hot Dog & Bake Sale  
Saturday, June 28, 2025 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay 
Social & Recreation Committee 

Save the Dates 
Saturday, April 5, at 5:30 p.m. 

Please bring a bottle of red or white wine for the mystery wine tasting. Brown paper bags will be 
provided at the event to keep each wine a mystery during the tasting! There will be prizes for the 
most votes for the best red and white wine. 

Cheese & crackers appetizers provided. 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay Social & Recreation Committee. 

Join SRC for a Mystery Wine Tasting! 

A new weekly Qigong class starts Wednesday, April 16, at 11:15 a.m. in the Clubhouse. Qigong is 
an exercise similar to Tai Chi, consisting of breathing exercises, gentle movements, and 
mindfulness. Qigong is excellent for reducing stress, cultivating energy, and creating balance and 
harmony.  It can be practiced sitting down if necessary. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kat Ulrich at Katomica@gmail.com. 

New class at the Clubhouse 

Saturday, April 12, 2025, 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.  

Shelter Bay Community Clubhouse, 1000 Shoshone Drive 
Instructors:  Chief Wood Weiss, Fire District 13, and others if needed 

Do you need to certify or recertify your CPR skills for work or your Emergency Worker Card? Are 
you a Shelter Bay or Swinomish community member who wants CPR/First Aid/AED training to 
help your family members?                                                         

To register for this event, contact Carolyn Caporgno, Safety Committee Vice Chairperson and 
CERT Advisory Team Chairperson, at carolyncaporgno@gmail.com. Additional information will be 
provided following sign-up. Students must be at least 12-13 years old (based on body strength). 

$30/person—Registration closes Monday, April 7, at 5 p.m. 

Sponsored by Shelter Bay Safety Committee. All Shelter Bay Community/Eagle’s Nest members 
and Swinomish Indian Tribal Community members are encouraged to sign up. 

CPR/First Aid/AED Class 

Come join the Shelter Bay women’s monthly breakfast in the clubhouse. It’s a wonderful time for 
meeting and connecting with fellow neighbors. Please feel free to bring a dish to share if you’d 
like; it's not required.  Coffee, tea, cocoa, paper supplies, and utensils are provided. 

When: Second Tuesday of each month (April 8) 
Time: 9-10:30 a.m. 
Where: Shelter Bay Clubhouse 

Sponsored by the Shelter Bay Social & Recreation Committee. 

Shelter Bay Women’s Breakfast 

Calling all HAMSTERS. In 2024, Shelter Bay volunteers set up an amateur radio club.  The purpose 
is to establish emergency radio communications with first responders, emergency management 
personnel, the fire department, and residents in the event of a major emergency.   As electricity 
may be out and cell sites down, HAM RADIO may be the only method of communication. 
 

The Safety Committee and CERT volunteers have set up a station in the Disaster Assistance Center 
at the Storage Lot.  Now, we need to be ready to use the system when needed.  We need 
volunteers to prepare.  The club will hold its first meeting on Tuesday, June 17, 6:30-7:30 p.m. in 
the Shelter Bay Clubhouse to start training for the volunteer roster, meet and greet, set up 
revolving duty for the weekly Tuesday morning Swinomish Emergency Operations Net, prepare 
for June/July safety exercise with Fire District 13 and Swinomish Emergency Management, and 
setup coordination with other local HAM nets  such as Anacortes, Mt. Vernon, etc. 

If you have an interest in volunteering, please contact Bernard Robinson, KK6ICV, 
bnbrobinson@yahoo.com, 360-728-9287. 

Shelter Bay Amateur Radio Club 

https://shelterbay.net
mailto:Katomica@gmail.com?subject=Qigong%20Class
mailto:%20carolyncaporgno@gmail.com
mailto:bnbrobinson@yahoo.com?subject=HAM%20Radio
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Local Services 
 

Please see the shelterbay.net for advertisement information.  

The Safety Committee is planning on painting the DISASTER 
ASSISTANCE CENTER at the storage lot.  A 40-foot container 
was donated to the Community several years ago.  
Modifications have been made, and supplies purchased and 
ready to use in the event of a major emergency.  The container 
requires a paint job needing 4–5 volunteer painters for 4-5 
hours per day over 4 days. The plan is as follows: Day 1, 
preparation for painting; Day 2, application of exterior primer 
paint and roof sealant; Day 3, application of exterior topcoat; 
Day 4, application of second exterior topcoat if needed.  All 
paint, equipment, refreshments, and beverages will be 
provided.  If you want to volunteer for a mid-June or early July 
work party, please get in touch with Bernard Robinson, 
bnbrobinson@yahoo.com, 360-728-9287. 

Need Volunteers for Summer Work Party 

New Fitness classes have been added to the schedule, 
sponsored by SRC. For more information, please email 

Leslie at lkl.ten@gmail.com 
 

Monday 
7:30 a.m.   Exercise 
9:30 a.m.   Exercise 

10:20 a.m. Chair Fitness  
 

Wednesday 
7:30 a.m.   Exercise 
9:30 a.m.   Exercise 

10:20 a.m. Floor Workout 
 

Friday 
7:30 a.m.   Exercise 
9:30 a.m.   Exercise 

10:20 a.m. Chair Fitness 

New Fitness classes  

https://shelterbay.net
https://shelterbay.net/
mailto:bnbrobinson@yahoo.com,?subject=Summer%20Work%20Party
mailto:lkl.ten@gmail.com
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 Local Services 
 

Please see the shelterbay.net for advertisement information.  

 

 

Thinking of selling your powerboat? La 

Conner Yacht Sales is busy with buyers and 

would like to talk with you about listing your 

vessel.  Give us a call or stop by our office 

located in the La Conner Marina.  

360.466.3300 Art, Marcie & Tony 

https://shelterbay.net
https://shelterbay.net/
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Local Services 
 

Please see the shelterbay.net for advertisement information.  

https://shelterbay.net
https://shelterbay.net/
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April 2025 

Clubs, Groups (classes), and agendas are posted at the Website. Shelter Bay residents are encouraged to attend. 

Please visit the Calendar page at shelterbay.net for updates. 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  1 

9am Architectural 

Compliance 

Committee 
 

2pm Rules 

Committee Meeting 

2 

3pm Finance 

Committee Meeting 

3 

9am Facilities and 

Amenities 

Committee 

4 5 

5:30pm SRC 

Mystery Wine 

Tasting 

6 7 

10am CERT (date 

change April only) 

Annex 
 

3pm Safety 

Committee Meeting 

8 

9am SRC SB 

Women’s Breakfast 
 

3pm Harbor 

Committee Meeting 

 

9 

2pm Social & 

Recreation 

Committee Meeting 
 

5pm Town Hall—

Proposed Budget  

10 

1:30pm 

Communications 

Committee Meeting 

11 

 

12 

9am CPR/Basic First 

Aid/AED 

(sponsored by 

Safety Committee) 

 

 

13 14 

 

15 

9am Architectural 

Compliance 

Committee 
 

6:30pm 

Communiversity 

Estate & Legacy 

Planning 

16 
4pm Shelter Bay 

Board of Directors 

Meeting 

17 

 

18 

 

19 

 

20 

Happy Easter! 

21 

4pm 

Communiversity 

Committee Meeting 

22 

5pm Town Hall—

Meet the 

Candidates 

23 24 

9am Green Task 

Force Meeting 

25 

 

26 

 

27 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

29 30 

 

   

https://shelterbay.net
https://shelterbay.net/shelter-bay/social-recreation-event-calendar
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shelter bay community, inc.  

1000 Shoshone Drive 

La Conner, WA  98257 

 

shelter bay community, inc. 
  

Shelter Bay Community Manager 

Bill Palmer 

Board of Directors 

President - Monte Hicks 

Vice President - Rick Parnell 

Secretary - Wendy Poulton 

Treasurer - Lois Watson 

Secretary Pro Team - Nancy Shimeall 

Directors - Jack Galbraith, Julie Peddy, 

Rod Proctor, and Mike Shannon 

Executive Secretary - Ann Serwold 

Committee Chairpersons: 

Architectural Compliance:  Mike Shannon 

Rules:  Don Moore 

Harbor:  Phil Attneave 

Communications:  Jim Barrett 

Green:  Julie Peddy 

Facilities:  Jack Galbraith 

Finance:  Lois Watson, Treasurer 

Safety:  Brad Reading 

Social & Recreation:  Katie Reading 

Committee Secretary:  Renata McCauley 

https://shelterbay.net

